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Firthmoor Primary School Newsletter


Spring Term 2017








Upcoming Term Date Reminders 





Thursday 16th February – Children break up for half term at 3.05pm


Friday 17th February – Teacher Training Day


Monday 27th February – Return to school at 8.55am


Friday 7th April – Break up for Easter holiday at 3.05pm


Monday 24th April – Return to school at 8.55am











Writing Competition





As you know, 2016 was children’s author Roald Dahl’s centenary year, and at Firthmoor Primary, the children enjoyed learning about his work and reading his books. You may also have had the pleasure of meeting our life size model of Roald sitting in school in the reception area!  





The children were invited to enter a local writing competition run by teaching supply agency ‘Vision for Education’.  Firthmoor pupil Olivyah was a first prize winner and received a voucher, while Liam and Jasmin received certificates for being runners-up. They all wrote excellent renditions of Fantastic Mr Fox.





Well done!





OFSTED





Hopefully by now you will have heard about our recent visit by the OFSTED inspectors and had chance to read their report. By virtue of the excellent work undertaken by your children and the constant hard work of the dedicated staff team, we maintained our status as a ‘good’ school.  Huge congratulations to all involved with our school to make it the success that it is and, as always, thank you for your continued support.  





Donations to Charity





We have recently made two donations to charities following 


‘Wear Something Spotty’ day.  


We donated half of the £280 raised to ‘Shelter’ - the charity supporting homeless people, and the remainder to Children in Need for the various causes they support. 


Thank you











Nursery Places





We still have limited places available for children who have already turned 3 years old, to start in our Nursery in April 2017.


Please apply at the school office for a place.





Tori-Leigh’s Charity Haircut





On Saturday 4th February at 9.30am, our Y3 pupil Tori-Leigh, will be having her hair cut at Hair by Jordan Simone. Tori-Leigh is kindly donating her hair to ‘Little Princess Trust’ so that it can be made into a wig for a child suffering from cancer.





We are holding a ‘Wacky Hair Day’ in school on Thursday 16th February. Your child may come to school with ‘decorated’ hair for £1 which we will donate to Tori-Leigh’s charity.





Attendance & Punctuality





A record number 121 pupils achieved 100% attendance in the Autumn Term and were rewarded with a celebration lunch.





Children who achieve 100% attendance from January to April will be rewarded by an afternoon of fun and games.





Class 11 are the latest winners of the £50 whole class attendance prize. They have yet to decide what they will spend the money on, but once they have it will be published on the next newsletter.





Please can we remind you of the importance of arriving at school on time.  Valuable learning time is lost when your child is late.





Forthcoming dates and events – advance notice





05/04/17 - Easter Fayre (details to follow)


Year 6 pupils working with QE College students (Raising Aspirations/Careers) – 5 x Wednesdays


10/02/17 – Darlington Eurovision – Year 5/6 choir performing Abba’s ‘Waterloo’ at Dolphin Centre – details to follow soon


13/02/17 – Year 5/6 Girls’ Football Festival – Eastbourne


14/02/17 – Year 4 Girls’ Football Tournament – Eastbourne


16/02/17 – Year 5/6 Boys’ Football Festival - Eastbourne











Celebrations and Events





Christmas feels like a very long time ago now, but we didn’t want to let all our celebrations and events go unmentioned.  The children and staff worked very hard to bring you their performances of ‘Hey Ewe’ (KS1) and ‘Straw & Order’ (KS2), not forgetting the Nursery’s version of ‘The Nativity’ and the annual Year 6 ‘Christingle’.  All shows were excellent and enjoyed by all. Well done everyone!





Some of the talented artists amongst our pupils won prizes in Christmas card competitions, run by Greggs and The Firthmoor Community Association. Well done to Dylan, Hannah-May, Lily and Scarlette who all won prizes in the competitions.





Year 2 and Year 3 pupils had a visit to St.John’s Church to learn about the meaning of Advent (Y3) and The Christmas Story (Y2).





Third Space Learning





13 of our Year 5 and 6 pupils are working with Third Space Learning, a company delivering a ‘distance learning’ service to children in schools across the country.  The children connect 1 to 1 via technology online with teachers, under the close supervision of a member of Firthmoor school staff. They then work on their Maths skills to improve attainment.  Third Space Learning has a proven track record in raising SAT’s results and improving pupils’ confidence to enable them to enjoy maths and work to their full potential.





Sportshall Athletics





A team of our Year 5 and 6 children took part in the Darlington final of the Sporthall Athletics event on 6th January.  They joined finalists from around Darlington to compete in a variety of running, jumping and throwing events.  At the end of the competition, all points were added up and Firthmoor came 5th with a total of 192 points.  When results were analysed, our boys’ javelin team (Ryan, Michael and Jamie) had actually come first in their event!  All children were brilliantly behaved and were a credit to Firthmoor.  Well done!





Visit to Hamsterley Forest


Children in year 2 went on a visit to Hamsterley Forest. The visit to the forest was to support our topic on Julia Donaldson and ‘habitats’ work in science.  The children researched local places to visit and were thrilled to find that Hamsterley Forest had its very own Gruffalo trail. They used information they had retrieved from reading the Gruffalo to support them on their visit and were successful in reading the clues whilst on the trail to help find the Gruffalo for themselves. Whilst on the trail they walked for miles through deep, dark forest, identifying different trees on the way, which included lots of fir trees ready to be cut down just in time for Christmas! After all the walking, the children still had some energy left to play in the playground before coming back to school and writing all about the adventure!








Crown Street Library – visit to Early Years Foundation Stage


On Thursday 1st December, Nursery and Reception enjoyed a visit from Susie from Crown Street Library. The children took part in an animated session of stories and rhymes with lots of audience participation and learning about rhyme and humour! They were captivated by ‘Kitchen Disco’ where fruit danced in a host of different ways. The festive favourite was a humorous look at the effect of sprouts on Father Christmas in a story called Father Christmas comes up Trumps which had the children roaring with laughter.


Nursery sang some songs and listened attentively to Don’t Wake the Bear. All the activities went down very well with our youngest children.











Learning about World War I 





Class 11 had an interesting visit from a representative at the Head of Steam Museum. The children spent the day learning about World War I, looking at old army uniforms and propaganda. They had a really interesting and enjoyable time and learned lots about the history in which some of their ancestors played a part.





Hardwick Park





Our Nursery children enjoyed a visit to Hardwick Country Park and were treated to a morning of ‘tales and trails’.  They listened to the Julia Donaldson story of ‘The Stick Man’ in the woodland story-telling area, they then followed The Stick Man’s route along a woodland trail. Finally, they made their very own stick man using natural materials collected on the way and made a family tree to take back to school.








